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Front	cover,	from	top,	clockwise:	The	species	depicted	is	the	Penan	Tree	Frog,	Leptomantis	penanorum,	endemic	to	a	single	
small	stream	(Sungei	Tapin),	at	the	headwaters	of	the	same,	near	Camp	4,	1,650	m	elev.,	Gunung	Mulu	National	Park.	Photo:	
Indraneil	Das	2020.	Bat	Flower	plants,	Tacca	cristata	Jack,	Tacca	havilandii	S.Y.	Wong	&	K.S.	Chua.	Photo	Wong	S.Y.	



Madam	Pasey’s	Farewell	at	IBEC		
	
By	

Cindy	Peter	

On	28	February	2020,	a	farewell	 luncheon	was	organized	for	Madam	Pasey	Lisus,	 IBEC’s	Office	
Secretary.	 It	 was	 attended	 by	 the	 Director,	 Assoc.	 Prof.	 Dr.	 Mohd	 Azlan	 Jayasilan,	 all	 IBEC	
Research	Fellows,	and	postgraduate	students.	Madam	Pasey	had	been	working	in	UNIMAS	since	
2001,	 and	was	 in	 IBEC	 from	 February	 2015.	 Prior	 to	 that,	 she	was	 at	 the	 Centre	 for	 Applied	
Learning	and	Multimedia	(CALM).	Beginning	1	March	2020,	Madam	Pasey	will	be	reporting	for	
duty	at	the	UNIMAS	Teaching	Hospital.	We	would	like	to	thank	Madam	Pasey	for	her	hardwork	
and	cooperation	while	in	IBEC,	and	wish	her	well	for	the	future!	We	will	miss	you	Kak	Pasey!	
	
		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

																																																																																																					
	

EVENTS	

IBEC	Bulletin 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 		Page	4	


